Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

DIED

PATENAUDE, Elizabeth at Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on October 12th, 1989. Elizabeth Forget age 74 years. Wife of late Henry Patenaude. Dear mother of Mrs. Florence Patenaude of Toronto, Jack, Donald of Huntingdon, Mrs. Annie Beattie of Toronto, and Ronald of Huntingdon. Dear sister of Alice (Mrs. Arthur Lumsden). Also survived by 19 grandchildren, and 15 great grandchildren. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon to St. Patrick's Church on Monday, Oct. 16th at 10 a.m. Interment Patrick's Cemetery. Herdman, Que.

BORN

CHAMBERS - Tomy and Karen (née Keddy) are happy to announce the birth of their son Martin Edwin, a brother for Jesse 8 lb. 5-3/4 oz. on September 27th, 1989. A grandson for Edwin and Margaret Keddy and Bob and Lillian Chambers. A great grandson for Helen Keddy and Margaret Roy.

KING-ROY - Tony and Daniele are happy to announce the birth of their third child Alexandre Ray, born at the Barrie Memorial on September 11th, 1989, weighing 9 lb. 4 oz. A brother for Sara and Matthew,

ROBERTS-LION - Connie and Doug welcome the arrival of their first son on October 10th, 1989, at 9:08 p.m. weighing 8 lbs. 4 oz. CARD OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the staff of the Emergency Department and to the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to me. I wish to thank my families, relatives, friends and neighbours for visits, cards, fruit baskets and phone calls. A special thank you to Rev. Oliver Carmichael for his visit while I was in. A special thanks to the Rennie's United Church Women for their thoughtfulness. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Kenneth Erskine

I wish to thank Drs. Thompson, Aiken, Vandor and the nursing staff on the second floor of the Barrie Memorial for the excellent care I received. Many thanks to my family, relatives and friends for flowers, gifts, cards, visits, fod and moral support given me. Everything is very much appreciated. Joan Kyle

We wish to express our very sincere appreciation to our family, relatives, friends and neighbours for making our 50th anniversary such a happy and cherished event. We two wish to thank you for cards, flowers, gifts, phone calls, and for coming to be with us.

Keith and Velma Dunn

CARD OF THANKS

We sincerely thank all friends and neighbours for the many acts of kindness, expressions of sympathy, cards and donations made during the recent loss of our beloved son and brother Arthur Brown. We also extend our thanks to the ladies who served a lunch at the Royal Canadian Legion after the service.

William J. and Muriel, Bob and Lise and family

The caring concern of family and friends, expressed in countless supportive ways during my recent illness, is beyond price and very deeply appreciated. The ministrations of Dr. S.K. Geukiian nad the staffs of the emergency room and the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital have made me more aware than ever that our Barrie is staffed by skilled, efficient persons who merit the trust and support of all of us.

Leigh Boyle Coffin

We sincerely thank all relatives and friends who showed us such heartfelt kindness, expressions of sympathy, and moral support, during the recent loss of our beloved father. We appreciate the many donations such as cards, cancer fund, visits and assistance to the funeral. May this be considered as personal.

The family of the Late G. Bougie